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News on the L'
 Angle Lake Shore Club

ALSC Welcoming Committee

It won't be long now. We have 
accumulated at least ten (10) new 
neighbors whom we'll be calling on 
soon. It's a great experience meeting 
and greeting wonderful people to our 
neighborhood and we don't want to 
leave anyone off of our agenda. 

Please email or call us, if you have 
anyone that needs to be added to our 
list before we venture out. 

Debbie Beck 206.653.7412, 

Marge Murtha @ 206.870.1887.



Another Fabulous Fourth! by Fuzz Hill with additional content provided by Gregg Louvier

Honoring Our Freedom through Celebration!

Regardless, if you were born in the United States, immigrated to the US or are just visiting, 
you’ll surely want to join one or more of the various celebrations occurring on 
Independence Day in America! 

The folks around Angle Lake will be no exception. Residents throughout our community 
will be enhancing their July 4th Holiday Celebration by joining the various family fun 
events hosted by Angle Lake Shore Club, Angle Lake Manor, the City of SeaTac and their 
commercial sponsors.  

The lineup of events is as follows:

10:00 am - Angle Lake Manor Club Parade 
Pull up a chair to watch or come early at 9:30 to decorate your trike, bike, scooter, wagon, 
dog, yourself and join in the parade!  Parade starts at the corner of 33rd Av S & S. 194th St 
and then turns right to proceed down S 192nd St and then right on 39th Av and back 
around to S 194th St ending at the Manor Club Beach Lot for a group sing along and 
complimentary ice cream treats. Yum!

11:00 am – Bud Jones Memorial Walk and Run Around the Lake 
Compete against your neighbors for bragging rights and prizes and trophy as the fastest 
runner to complete the course around the perimeter of the lake.   Race will begin at Post 
35.  Pre-registration begins at 10:30am; Fitness Walk at 11:00; Competition Race at 11:30 
– finish by 12:00.

11:00 am – Children’s Play Area and Water Spray Park 
Angle Lake Park will be the site for various giant inflated slides and bouncy houses. 
Purchase an all day pass to participate. If inflatable’s aren’t your thing, then a safe, 
thrilling alternative would be to cool off in the spray park that features numerous spray 
nozzles for kids to run through and play in. If you dare, endure a drenching from the Mega 
Soaker, a 55 gallon container that fills with water and spills over onto the surface and 
anybody under it every few minutes. Note: the beach will be closed all day to prep for the 
fireworks display at 10PM.
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1:00 pm – Dock / Beach Decoration Judging
Get those creative juices flowing to come up with the most impressive 
Independence Day display.  Wow the socks off our judges to win a prize of 
$100 Gift Certificate for First Place!  $75; $50; $25; or Beach towel for 2nd  
– 10th place respectively. 

1:00 pm - Live Entertainment
Entertainment is sponsored by the City of SeaTac featuring Maurice the Fish 
record label artists and friends of the record label.  Family friendly 
entertainment starts at 1:00 p.m. and continues non-stop all the way through 
to 9:45 p.m.

03:00 pm – Swim Races
Okay all you guppies, flounders, barracudas, sharks, and whales – show up 
in your swim attire and get ready to compete for ribbons and cash awards!  
Begin assembling by 2:45 on the shores of the Louvier’s Beach at Fire Post 
#46 or look for the banner displayed on the Northeast lakeshore. 

03:30 pm – Boat Races
If it floats, then we’ll let you race it! Show up in any kind of water craft and 
we’ll find a category to put you in. Join in the fun and paddle, pedal, row or 
sail your way to victory.  Boat races will begin immediately following the 
completion of the swim competition at Louvier’s Beach at post 46.  

10:00 pm – The 4th of July Finale 
The fireworks display will again be launched from the fishing docks located 
off the shoreline of Angle Lake Public Park. The show will feature numerous 
shells lifted to fill the sky in an artistic display for ultimate viewing pleasure. 
Please note that for safety reasons the swimming beach and public boat 
launch at Angle Lake Park will be closed all day on July 4th for staging of 
the fireworks.  Boaters are welcome to view the fireworks display from the 
water however will be required to remain a minimum of 210 feet away from 
the fireworks staging area.

Events of this size cannot be done without the help and cooperation of many 
people. A special and sincere thank you is given to each of the volunteers 
who have donated their time in helping to coordinate these events and to all 
our Angle Lake neighbors who have donated financially. Thank you for your 
support and contributions.

2016 Family Fourth of July cont.



What's New from the President by Lonnie Goulet

‘THE ANGLE LAKE ‘FRANK HANSEN’ MEMORIAL REGATTA – This year, MAYBE???

By now, if you live on the shores of Angle Lake, most of you have talked with one of the volunteers 
making their way around the lake with a petition/survey requesting your position on how you would feel 
about the SEATTLE OUTBOARD ASSOCIATION (SOA) putting on a two day HYDROPLANE RACE 

REGATTA on September 10th and 11th from the hours of 11:00 am to 6:00 pm.  As a reminder the 
petition was worded as follows:

The Angle Lake Shore Club, by way of this petition, is soliciting Angle Lake waterfront residents for 
their opinions as to whether or not we should invite the Seattle Outboard Association to put on a 2 day 
race regatta featuring small outboard hydroplanes suitable for a lake of this size on the dates 
referenced above.  This would be a ONE TIME only TRIAL event that will require a variance from the 
City to waive the 8 mph speed limit (for this event only) and approval from the City to use the easterly 
portion and beach area of the Angle Lake Park for the pit area.  Single residents shall be allowed one 
opinion while families shall be allowed two opinions per water front resident.  If the IN FAVOR AND 
INDIFFERENT opinions represent at least a 60% majority for this event then it will be presented to 
the City for their consideration and subsequent approval.   This ONE TIME TRIAL EVENT IS 
ENDORSED BY THE ANGLE LAKE SHORE CLUB BOARD MEMBERS.   

On May 26th we attended a City of SeaTac LAND USE AND PARKS COMMITTEE (LUP) meeting to 
formally present this event to the City.  In the meeting we reported on our petition progress followed by a 
presentation by SOA describing the event in more detail.  This was followed by a question and answer 
session addressed to council persons Forschler, Kwon and Fernald.   WhiIe councilmember Fernald 
seemed to oppose the idea, councilman Forschler requested that the city look into the permit requirements 
that will need to be satisfied by SOA in an effort to not hinder the SOA’s efforts in making this happen. 

 A followup meeting is scheduled for May 5th wherein we shall address further concerns by the City and 
look at what the permit requirements for the SOA would be.  

I think it is important that everyone understands that the ALSC’s current board of directors are unanimous 
in maintaining the status of our current lake culture, however we believe that this event will provide an 
excellent opportunity for our younger generation.  If this event is held, then the ALSC board of directors 
will discuss its impact and decide if we would like to make this an annual event.  The ALSC board 
believes that after experiencing such things as the wake impact, noise, safety and pollution concerns and 
general impact on the neighborhood first hand it will provide us the opportunity to make an educated 
decision regarding whether or not to make this an annual tradition.  If in the event the board approves the 
event, then another petition will be circulated to all waterfront residents to once again get their opinions 
on inviting the SOA back on an annual basis.

We think it will prove to be quite a fun weekend to have a mini Seafair in our own backyard and a perfect 
venue for throwing a last sigh of summer party.  

Oh and by the way, the results of the petition through May 26th (with almost 86% of waterfront residents 
represented) we are seeing over 86% in favor or indifferent while just over 13% are against the event. 
 With this overwhelming support to give the event a try let’s hope the City and the SOA can work 
together to make this happen.  Please look at our ALSC blog site for more information and updates 



What's New from the President cont.. by Lonnie Goulet

BARGE PROGRAM UPDATE

The Barge Program donations are now at $16,320.00 plus an additional $1,000.00 in pledges bringing our 
total contributions to $17,320.00.  This still leaves us approximately $6,680.00 needed to reach our goal, 
however, the board members feel unanimously that it is in all our best interests to keep moving forward with 
the program.  Therefore we will begin implementing the next phases of the program as follows:

1. Finalize the form of contract that will have to be entered into by all parties who will ultimately become 
the recipients (owners) of the completed barge(s).  

2. Begin contacting the lakefront residents whom have previously requested or shown an interest in 
becoming a barge owner.  We shall work our way down the list (we currently have) in the order people 
signed up and look at their current dock conditions to determine compatibility with mooring 
requirements for the barge.  Assuming they are viable candidates for barge ownership we will then ask 
for the required deposit (1/2 of the total cost of barge materials estimated to be between $3,000 and 
$3,500) to guarantee their position on the waiting list.  The first 7 residents providing the required 
deposit shall become ‘our’ barge owners.  

3. Finding a build site around the lake area and working out logistics for transporting the completed 
barge from the build site to the lake and from the lake to the owner’s existing dock location.

4. Firming up the costs for the Plans, Hardware, Floats and Hull I.D. numbers for 7 barges.

5. Finding volunteers to assist in the construction of these barges.

Johnathan Standridge has kindly volunteered to act as our project manager to insure we achieve our ultimate 
goal of having the barges ready for a 2017 fireworks show in the middle of the lake.  

In the meantime it appears that the City will once again be sponsoring a fireworks show similar to last year. 
 Again keep in mind this was included as part of the 2 year budget approved under the old council.  Under the 
newly elected council there are no guarantees (and I might even go as far as stating that it is unlikely) that a 
fireworks show will be sponsored by the City again unless it can be done so from private funding.  With that 
said, please be aware that we are talking with Larry Ellis, the new Director of Parks and Recreation, with the 
City of SeaTac along with council members to try and reach some agreement for a collaborative effort 
between the City and it’s residents to relocate the fireworks show back out in the middle of the lake thus 

keeping the beach and boat launch areas open to the general public throughout the 4th of July holiday and 
allowing us to increase the size of shells currently limited by the close proximity to the park area.

Again, thank you to all who have generously contributed thus far.  If you are supportive of our efforts to bring 
the fireworks back to the middle of the lake and you have not yet contributed, please consider the great effort 
we are undertaking to make this happen and send your check addressed to the ANGLE LAKE SHORE 
CLUB, P.O. BOX 69477, SEATAC, WA  98168 and write the words ‘BARGE DONATION’ on the check so 
we can apply it to this ‘set aside’ account.  

In closing just let me add how much I appreciate this community. I hope everyone joins me in appreciating 
the fact that we have an active social club, like the ALSC, and that we applaud the efforts of it’s hardworking 
volunteers and never take this luxury for granted.  It is a rarity in this day and age and it is what makes Angle 
Lake so very special.      



Jim ToddTasty Tapas ready to set sail August 13th!
All you landlubbers prepare to take to the water for food, drink and camaraderie! 
Summer is coming and on Angle Lake that means our Tasty Tapas event is around 

the corner. We’ll again cruise the south end of the lake August 13th in this, the 8th 
year of our annual celebration. I think we now have a couple more party barges 
lakeside so there should be plenty of room for those ready to play. So talk to your 
neighbors and remind them to save the date for the party of the summer!

Most of you already know how the day will unfold. We’ll have 4 – 5 stations hosted at volunteered beaches 
serving tapas – Spanish for little bites. We’ll split into groups and starting promptly at 4:00 rotate between 
the stations sampling great offerings. Then we all get together at 7:00 at the last station for dessert, coffee 
and to see who dressed up and who had the most fun! The event is open to shore club members and guests. 
The cost is $30/person and it’s the bargain of the year! 

I’ve already heard a couple of fun themes suggested from folks ready to host a station. Feel free to dream 
up a theme for your party barge too. We still need a couple of stations, so if you are interested in hosting, 
please call Jim Todd at 206-226-9965. It’s great fun to open your beach to the revelers. If you have any 
questions about how it works let us know. Those with boats capable of carrying partiers also please let us 
know. Captains attend for free when carrying passengers. 

We’d like to get an early count on how many plan to join us. Please get your tickets soon to help the 
planners plan! It’s always been an amazing day so those who haven’t joined us for this event before. please 
consider it. A great time will be had by all!!!

For tickets contact: Judy Williams jywfs@comcast.net

Jim Todd jimmijett@gmail.com

Clean Sweep July 23rd by Judy Williams

The ALSC is planning another great “Clean Sweep” event this year.  We have scheduled this event for 
Saturday, July 23, 2016, from 9AM to noon.  The ALSC will be helping all lakeside residents with property 
clean-up and trash removal. We will also be clearing our streets of trash and are hoping for enough 
volunteers to cover the area between International Blvd on the west to Military Road on the east, and 
from S 188th Street on the north to S 200th Street on the south.  Last year we were able to clean 8 miles 
of streets and with your help, we look forward to doing that again. 

If you live in this area, come to the Angle Lake Park Dock at 9 AM on Saturday, July 23, 2016, grab some 
heavy-duty trash bags and some picker-upper grabbers and join your neighbors in the fun.  We are hoping 
all residents will volunteer to help their neighbors, and join us in cleaning up our neighborhood.

We will also be doing clean-up of the shore line and lake bottom at the Park and are looking for divers to 
help with the junk on the lake bottom.  If you know anyone who dives, please contact Judy Williams at 
(206) 419-4637.  We will pay for the air for their tanks and invite them to join us afterward for our picnic 
lunch and raffle.  We will be asking the City to help with the removal of all the trash collected from the 
lake and our streets.  

After the clean-up from 9AM to noon, we will provide a picnic lunch at the Angle Lake Manor Club Beach 
with food and a raffle of ALSC shirts.  We hope to make this a grand day that will show real benefits for 
all SeaTac residents who love our neighborhood and the lake and enjoy using it.

In the meantime, please feel free to survey your area of the lake, lake-bottom and surrounding streets 
and open spaces and think about any problems that may need to be addressed in your area. If you see 
any, please let us know by contacting Judy at (206) 419-4637 and join us on the 23rd for another great 
lake event!

mailto:jywfs@comcast.net
mailto:jimmijett@gmail.com
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Angle Lake Fishing Derby Recap!  
by Jim Todd

The weather gods played havoc with this year’s edition of our Fishing Derby. Yes 
it was a rainy morning, windy and cool. People at Goulet Beach huddled close to 
the fire. Hardy souls were out on the lake tempting fish onto their lines. You know 
the old wives tale says that the fishing is best when it rains. Don’t know if that is 
true. 

There were some nice fish pulled out including a 16 ½ inch bass and a few 16 + 
inch trout. Despite the weather, we had a good gathering of neighbors coming in 
with their catches. We had a lot more come for the other festivities. By 11AM the 
rain tapered off and the wind died down and I saw some raincoats come off! The 
picnic lunch was, as usual, wonderful. Thanks to Nick and Mark - our chefs, and 
thanks to Roger May for his donation of 2 fat tasty salmon! Thanks also to 
Farmigo.com (our new online Farmers Market that delivers to Angle Lake) who 
donated some yummy food for us to share as well as 2 huge food baskets to be 
raffled as prizes.  

Lunch was followed by our raffle and many lucky neighbors left with loot! Among 
the prizes won this year were a paddleboard, a camera drone, 4 nice Sounders 
tickets with parking, a floating island, several spa and dinner certificates from 
Cedarbrook Lodge, great bowling vouchers and tickets to our Tapas and 
Christmas Party. Often this event operates at a loss but this year we say thanks 
to folks who collectively bought enough raffle tickets to put us in the black! That’s 
a little extra money that will be used to support some of the other shore club 
events in the coming year.

Many thanks to everyone who helped make this year’s derby a success! Thanks 
to Bruce & Sandy Goulet for hosting, our chefs for the spread, Steve and Debbie 
Beck for Sounders tickets, Cedarbrook Lodge for their many prizes, Tani Rae – 
for bringing Farmigo to the table and all the volunteers that worked to make the 
derby happen. Thanks also to all our plucky neighbors who, as usual, came 
together to celebrate life on the lake! 



 Freshwater Shark Experiment

The Washington State Department of Ecology released a press announcement Friday, 
reporting that Angle Lake in SeaTac has been selected to host "an in-depth study into 
the breeding and habits of several species of fresh-water sharks." Two hundred sharks 
are to be released into the lake including blue sharks, hammerheads, and a few great 
whites. The experiment is designed to determine whether the sharks can survive the 
significant fluctuation in temperature experienced between the cold winter and hot 
summer climate of the South Puget Sound Region. The study is being sponsored by a 
federal government grant of $1.3 million to determine the effects that climate 
change will have on the sharks. 

A representative from the National Biological Foundation was quoted as saying that 
there would probably be a noticeable decline in the populations of other fish in the 
lake because "the sharks will eat about 20 pounds of fish each per day, more as they 
get older." City of SeaTac officials were said to have protested the experiment, afraid 
of the hazard it would pose to fishermen and swimmers, but their complaints have 
been ignored by the federal government. Furthermore, it’s stated that fishermen will 
be forbidden from catching the sharks. Anyone caught in possession of a shark will be 
arrested and face up to five days in jail and/or be charged with a $250 fine.

The report concluded by again quoting the National Biological Foundation 
representative, who said that "We can't be responsible for people if they are 
attacked. Besides, anyone foolish enough to swim in Angle Lake probably deserves to 
be eaten anyway."

For further details about the study, please visit the National Biological Foundation 
Web Site at: http://bit.ly/1qDi0kV

(The preceding article is a republication of the April’s Fools post from the 
Anglelakesc.blogspot.com site) 

An excerpt from the ALSC Blog By Fuzz Hill



We’d like to thank the following 
individuals and families for continuing 
their support of the Angle Lake Shore 
Club through their paid memberships: 

Robert Hall & Debbie Cutler-Hall

Kenneth Estes & Genevieve Perrin

Don Race & Katherine Evans-

Race

Barb Michieli & Nancy Jerominski

Rod & Beth Ancheta

Deb & Tony  Anderson

Maria Rice & Andrew Quecan

Russ & Patti Austin

Leslie  Baker

Eric & Tammy Bates

Mary Ann Bayne

Stephen & Rhonda  Bell

Darrell & Alice Briley

Teresa Brooks

Donna & Lee Brown

Norman & Jennifer Buyagawan

Lynne Caster

Buff & Diane Chace

Gordon Jarnig &  Connie LaBrie

Joyce Densmore

Sandee Singer &  Donna Froeber

Debbie McPherson &  Drew Clark

Frances Esmond

Richard & Nona Evans

Lloyd & Cheryl Gaddis

Kathy Gehring

Launce & Annie Goulet

Bruce & Sandy Goulet

Dorothy Greeno

Ray & Carole Grove

Bill & Mabel Hassen

Rick & Jo Hayes

Elna Haynes

Fuzz & Julie Hill

Tom & Lori Huling

Teri & Greg  Hynes

Mark & Becky  Johnson

Billie Jones

Ray Esparza & Karen Keller

Susan Knox

George & Janis Landon

James & Ronnie Lang

Bob & Carole Langenbach

Gary Lawrenson

Maxine Lesher

Bruce & Nancy Lindquist

John &  Patricia Lucas

Rosan Manyon

John R.  Manyon

Bonnie Warner & Margie Sannes

Jill & Tim Carroll 

Marlys Patton 

Rodger & Lisa May

Jean McGarah

Terry & Patty Minnihan

Edward & Jeannie Montry

Keith & Chau Murphy

Marge Murtha

Steve & Dina Newsom

Nick & Stephanie Nichols

Patrick & Julia Patterson

Carrie & Tony Pizzano

Mary Ann Pray

Pam  Reith

Rosalyn  Rombauer

Liz Schutte

David & Kelly Siedenburg

Bob & Chris Simmons

Reta Smith

Beverly Smithhart

Frances Snowder

Rod & Lee Spencer

Jonathan & Tani-Rae Standridge

Harlow & Carol Stevens

Shirley Stevens

Paul & Suzann Tonseth

Yvonne Bui &  Tuan Duy Nguyen

Coralie & Rosalie Vennetti

Betty Wells

Dan & Cheryl Winston

John & Sherry& Maegan Yapp

David & Pamela Yorozu



 

Angle Lake Shore Club Board Members Contact Information

President
Launce (Lonnie) Goulet
Post 4
878-8306
laonthelake@comcast.net

Vice President
Jim Todd
Post 78
860-1737
jimmijett@msn.com

Chief Treasurer
Judith Williams
Post 72
419-4637
jywfs@comcast.net
 

Secretary
Julie Hill
Post 33
241-8272
fjsjhill@yahoo.com

Auditor
Marge Murtha
Condo #6
870-1887
margemurtha@yahoo.com

Chief Adviser
Steve Beck
19244 39th Ave. S.
878-1887
beck.sd@comcast.net 

Welcoming Committee
Debbie Beck
19244 39th Ave. S.
(425) 444-0460
beck.sd@comcast.net

Marketing & Newsletter
Rosalyn Rombauer 
Post 31.846 
953-5664
ros.rombauer@gmail.com

Club Photographer
Tani Rae Standridge
3316 S. 194th St.
300-5740
tanirae@gmail.com
 

Director of Public Relations
Fuzz Hill
Post 33
972-7220
fuzz.hill@gmail.com

Questions or Concerns? 
Email:
anglelakesc@gmail.com
Website: 
www.anglelakesc.blogspot.com
Photos: 
http://goo.gl/wuY7UW
Twitter: @AngleLakeSC 
Facebook: AngleLakeSC
Nextdoor: 
anglelake.nextdoor.com

Angle Lake Shore Club Branded Apparel
Angle Lake Shore Club T-Shirts are available for purchase! The shirts are high quality cotton in 

a very fashionable dusty blue color with distressed artwork in a white and navy blue design.  

We’re selling these shirts as part of our annual fireworks fund raising efforts to collect additional 
funds to cover the cost of procuring a barge and new fireworks contractor to produce the absolute 
best fireworks show this community has ever seen!  

The cost of the shirts is only $20.00 each and will be available for purchase at the Christmas 
Party and any of the other ALSC major events. Otherwise feel free to order the T-Shirts when sending 
in your annual dues or ALSC event fees or donations.

http://www.anglelakesc.blogspot.com
http://goo.gl/wuY7UW
http://anglelake.nextdoor.com
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